ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
9 May 2022
PRESENT: PRESENT: Councillor Holmes (Chairman), Bell, Horton, Sleight, Ward, Widd and Yeo.

6 members of the public were also present.

Apologies were received from Councillors Stott and Riding. 

Public Feedback – A resident reported that shrubbery had worn away on the foot path near the bridge on the former railway line, running from Cherry Burton to Gardham, leaving a steep drop.  It was agreed that the Clerk would report to ERYC.

23/22 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN – Resolved – To elect Councillor Holmes as Chairman until the Annual Council Meeting in May 2023.

24/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
25/22 ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN – Resolved – To elect Councillor Bell as Vice Chairman until the Annual Council Meeting in May 2023.

26/22 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 14 March 2022 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
27/22 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no issues for Ward Councillors.
28/22 PERSONNEL COMMITTEE MEMBERS – Resolved – That Councillors Bell, Holmes and Yeo should be appointed to the Personnel Committee.  

29/22 FUTURE MEETING DATES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL – 
Resolved that the Parish Council would meet on the following Mondays at 7.30 pm: 11 July, 5th September, 14th November, 9th January 2023, 13th March 2023 and 8th May, 2023.
30/21 ACTION LOG UPDATE – There had been a delay in installing the defibrillator at Gardham, but it should be in place in the next month.  The Blue plaque project had been paused due to the challenges in obtaining information, but the planned Heritage weekend may be an opportunity to restart.  ERYC had indicated that the COVID recovery fund would be relaunched in July, and it was agreed to submit a grant request for a village pub night in September.    East Riding of Yorkshire Council had listed the Light Dragoon Inn as an asset of community value.  It was agreed to reference this in the village newsletter, and to advise any interest parties in the community to make appropriate preparations, should the pub be placed on the market.  Star Bars had recently reaffirmed their commitment to leasing the property.  An inspection of the condition of benches had been carried out, and it was agreed that the two benches towards Kiplingcotes should be repainted in Summer.  
31/22 COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Bell reported that the village phone box was in need of repainting, and it was agreed that the Clerk would report to BT.  Councillor Widd advised that the “Village Idiot”, a YouTuber with an aim to visit every civil parish in England, had visited Etton and posted a video about the village and its history.  It was agreed to share the link on the website.  Councillor Holmes reported that there had been further dog fouling complaints at the pond.
32/22 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

i. FCC, Pond Project Registered with Regulator

ii. ERYC, Surface Dressing for 2022/23 – Kiplingcoates Road

iii. FCC, Refund of £233.81 on pond project due to lower funding bid 

iv. ERYC, Planning Approval – Erection of conservatory to front follow demolition of existing, 2 Templar View

v. Pensions Regulator, 3 yearly re-enrolment review die prior to September 2022

vi. ERYC, Planning Approval – Erection of tree house in the rear garden, 86 Main Street

vii. Humberside Police, Monthly Update

viii. ERYC, Promoting Adult Learning 

ix. ERYC, Light Dragoon Etton has been registered as an asset of community value.  

x. ERYC, Approval of £500 Jubilee Grant

33/22 POND UPDATE – Contractors had been appointed to carry out the pond works.  The forestry work would take place over the next few weeks and the desilting work was scheduled for July / August.  

34/22 QUEENS JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS – Arrangements had been made for a beacon lighting event with a piper, refreshments and fireworks on the 2nd June, and a Village picnic at Laburnum Farm on the 4th June, with a jubilee cake, hot drinks, and a cake competition.  For the 4th June event it was agreed that the Clerk would order decorations, Councillor Yeo would arrange for prosecco and glass hire, Councillor Holmes would order fireworks, two volunteers agreed to arrange for snacks and Councillors Bell and Stuart agreed to speak to neighbouring landowners with horses in the adjoining fields.  For the picnic, the Village Hall had agreed to provide crockery, Councillor Sleight would provide tables, chairs would be brought from the Church, the clerk would order the jubilee cake and arrange for children’s drawing materials, and Councillor Stott would organise the cake competition.  Residents present at the meeting offered to support with the set up of Laburnum Farm.  
35/22 VILLAGE WALKABOUT – Resolved – That Councillor Yeo would represent the Parish Council on the walkabout, and report the condition of pavements in the village and at the Cherry Burton Bridge, and the missing letter from the newly installed street sign.
36/22 VILLAGE NEWSLETTER – Resolved – That the draft newsletter would be printed and distributed.  

37/22 EXEMPTION FROM EXTERNAL AUDIT – Resolved – The Clerk would submit an exemption from external audit.  

38/22 SECTION 1 OF THE ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT – Resolved – To approve section 1 of the Annual Governance Statement.

39/22 SECTION 2 OF THE ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT – Resolved – To approve section 2 of the Annual Governance Statement.

40/22 BUDGET OUTTURN REPORT, BANK RECONCILLIATION AND ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that the outturn report and bank reconciliation for 2021/22 should be received by the Parish Council, ii) that it be noted that the following accounts had been paid by bank transfer:  

· Peter Ford, Gardening £287.76
and iii) that the following accounts be approved for payment:

· Alan Bravey – May and June Salary - £107.92
· HMRC - £71.20
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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